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Minutes for Wednesday, February 20, 2019 Board Meeting
Approved March 20, 2019

Place:  Administrative Offices OnTECH Charter High School, 810 Willis Ave, Syracuse, NY 13204
Present:
Ellen Eagen, Founder & President
Victoria Giarratano, Excused
Stephen Kimatian, Secretary/Treasurer
John Stegeman, Trustee/ Chairperson
Eskedar Getahun, Trustee
Francis Coudriet, Administrator
Joshua Schneider, Head of Academics
Morgan Boerman, Teacher

1. WELCOME
John Stegeman, Chairperson for the meeting, called the meeting to order at 5:35 p.m..  He welcomed those attending.  
2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES/ RESIGNATION OF TRUSTEE SANFORD
Prior to the approval of the minutes, the Chairperson stated that he wanted to express on the record thanks to outgoing Trustee, Bill Sanford, for his service to the Board.  Mr. Sanford had communicated to the Board that he would be spending several months in Florida during the year and therefore had to resign from the Board as of April 1.  He further said that he would still be available as an advisor and advocate for the school to the political and greater community.  In light of Mr. Sanford’s service to the board, having been a member of the board prior to the school being awarded a charter and continuing his invaluable service since, the Chairperson asked for a vote of commendation for Mr. Sanford.  Trustee Kimatian made motion of commendation, seconded by Trustee Eagen and passed unanimously.  

The Chairperson then ask for a vote approving the last month’s January meeting minutes.   Trustee Stegeman notes that the draft minutes were dated 2018 instead of 2019.  Trustee Eagen moved to accept the minutes with the correction to January 30, 2019, which was seconded by Trustee Stegeman.  There being no further additions, modifications, or corrections, the motion passed unanimously.    
3.  FINANCIAL REPORT
 The Chairperson called upon the Treasurer to give the financial report.  Trustee Kimatian reported that the calendar year-end financial report had been completed by CSBM.  He said that the year ended with three months forward cash flow available and that we had met the financial metrics required for the lease.  Head of Academics, Mr. Schneider, asked whether we would pay down any obligation to the Landlord and Trustee Stegeman also asked whether the purchase price of the school would be reduced by rent offsets as we went forward.   The Treasurer responded saying that the monies paid to the landlord were a straight lease payment without reduction against any purchase price. The Treasurer further stated that the rent had been renegotiated to reflect that the school did not have the premises available to use until September.  The Treasurer reported that now that the initial payment of the CSP monies had been made, the next step was to submit the plan for allocation of the balance of the monies for approval.   A motion to approve the Treasurer’s report was made by Trustee Eagen and seconded by Trustee Stegeman.  There being no further discussion the motion was unanimously carried. 
4. FACILITIES/ OPERATIONS
Since the Director of Facilities was not able to be in attendance due to a personal obligation, the Chairperson called upon the Head of Academics for the Facilities report.  Mr. Schneider stated that Mr. White had left him a report to deliver.  Replacement of the windows was ahead of schedule.  Mr. White had met with two companies to get bids on lockers for tstudents.  The AHERA abatement report had been complete for the church and the rectory buildings.  The Trustees then had a brief discussion on the merit of having lockers or not having lockers.  Science Teacher, Morgan Boerman, said she was in favor of lockers.  Trustee Eagen mentioned that at times lockers could pose problems relating to storage of contraband so we would need clear policies of random searches.  Mr. Schneider asked whether there could be a transition away from lockers by somehow using alternative storage for the students. There was a collective decision that we would continue to collect quotes.
5.  ACADEMIC PROGRAMMING

The Chairperson called upon the Head of Academics, Joshua Schneider, for the academic report.  Mr. Schneider reported that mid-term progress reports had been sent home with the students. Grades are on the rise. Students will have the opportunity to make up incompletes during the term. He reported that Brian Kenealy, a consultant, worked with the students on several occasions on modulating behavior during the health period.
Trustee Eagen then brought up a discussion of whether the school should hold a Teen Mental Health Awareness Fair.  Trustee Stegeman inquired about who would be the vendors.  Trustee Eagen said she had reached out to the Salvation Army and others. All agreed that it was an extremely significant issue for teens.  The question was how to approach the issue as many seem not to want to confront the issue directly as mental health, in that some felt it carried a stigma. Trustee Eagen mentioned that she has met with a student who was interested chairing a committee for a Mental Health Day, and she said that student felt that we need to make sure we educate adults about what teens are going through. Trustee Stegeman said that MPH had started a wellness day taking on a variety of issues, including animal therapy.  He said to a great extent the day was about stress management.  Trustee Eagen said this sort of event could build relationship with resources in the city as well as brand the school as a community that cared about the whole child. All decided that they would consider the best time to undertake a Mental Health Fair.
6.  CULTURE/COMMUNITY
The Chairperson called upon Trustee Eagen to give the culture report and OnTECH’s community involvement.  Trustee Eagen reported that she brought two students to meet the zoo administration at the Rosamond Gifford Zoo to introduce them to OnTECH; but, in fact, after these students talked about their passion for animals and experience in their living environment class with live mice, the zoo admin invited them and other students to apply for jobs as zoo guides – even though the students were younger than the normal age requirement. As a result five OnTECH students worked on their application to be Zoo Guides. The students worked on their resumes, their cover letters, their application and prepped for their interviews.  The interviews were held earlier that day and were panel interviews. These would be paid job opportunities through CNYWorks if they get the jobs.
In addition, these same students took on the lead on creating a corps of volunteers at the zoo the following day on February 21 (during February break).  These student leaders interviewed peers interested in volunteering. They created a list of questions for their peers that included “how will you grow from this experience” to “what would you do if a child started acting out.” They chose 11 students to join them in volunteering at the zoo. Trustee Eagen remarked at how important it was for the students to represent OnTECH properly in the community and noted that the students ownership of this activity undescored the student-centered social design of OnTECH.
Mr. Schneider then reported on behalf of the Dean of Students regarding students and suspension. Mr. Schneider shared a chart illustrating the progress made in reduction of suspension and disciplinary action in number of students and in number of days suspended.  Trustee Eagen thanked the admin for the informative visual but asked for a breakdown of short and long term suspension for the following month.
7.  PUBLIC RELATIONS and MEDIA
The Chairperson then opened a discussion on enrollment for next year.  All felt a welcoming environment needed to be created for parents visiting.  There also needed to be consistency of days and times that could be used for parent visits.  Having food available was also a plus.  Trustee Stegeman said that MPH holds admission breakfasts.  There was a decision to have open houses every Wednesday at 10 a.m.
Trustee Eagen mentioned that four students accompanied her to Iheart Radio to be interviewed about OnTECH.

8.  GOVERNANCE

A potential new Trustee will be visiting the school, Fanny Villareal.  She has been the executive director of the YWCA for many years and is a very active member of the Latino and larger community.  

9.  ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm.
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